BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – January 9, 2018
Members Present: David Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Pete Scolforo,  Don Zukowski, Jonathan Terry, Christopher Ketchen
Others Present: Chris Pompi
Dave Forrest called the meeting to order at 4:33 PM.
Abatements
Water Dept.
The Board asked for a meter update. Chris Pompi stated that there are 115 new meters out, which brings the total to 196 that need radio replacement or repair.  He also stated that the meters are approximately 15 years old and will put the Water Department on overtime to complete.  He stated that other towns have a person dedicated to only dealing with meters.  Don Zukowski stated that there needs to be a plan put into place to catch up.  The Board requested a plan and data regarding this matter.  Dave Forrest asked for a plan by the next meeting.

The Board asked about the grant for the proposed water line down Main Street.  Chris Ketchen let the Board know that notification was sent that the Town of Lee did not receive a Mass Works grant for this project this year.  
Waste Water Dept
Highway/Cemetery Dept
A follow up with Berkshire Regional Planning was made.  They reported to Chris Pompi that they do not use the PCI rating in their programs.  They only use pacer and PCI would have to be found thru a private consultant like Street Scan.
Street Scan was then discussed again.  Roger Schuerer stated that he felt that they had good technology, better diagnostics and it was a better fit for the Town’s needs then what Berkshire Regional Planning could offer.  He suggested that the “Lite” version be chosen.  Dave Forrest suggested that the Board agree to do one cycle of 3 to 4 years.  The Board then voted to move forward with the lite version for the roads only and use Chapter 90 funds.  The approximate first year costs are $19,000 and $8,000 for the 2nd and 3rd years.  It was voted to accept the lite version that was listed on page 7 of the proposal.  Pete Scolforo made the motion, Jonathan Terry seconded.  All in favor

The Board asked about a problem with the West Park Street bridge.  Chris Pompi stated that the roadway on the bridge seems to be “wavy” and needs to be checked further.

There was a question regarding the status of the sidewalk plows.  Chris Pompi stated that one is a rental and that the Town owns the other, but it is in poor condition.

The Board inquired about the Main Street reconstruction.  The Board had wanted it to be resend out for RFP and RFQ design.  Chris Pompi stated that this had not taken place as of yet.  He stated that originally Steve Mach at Foresight Engineering had been working on the project.  Dave Forrest asked if we could come up with a temporary fix for the current conditions.  Possibly mill and fill.  Chris Pompi stated that in of order to be ready for state funding, the Town would need to be 25% plan ready.  Approximately $250,000 would be needed to reach this goal.  The scope of the project would be from the tracks on West Center, down Main Street to the bridge on West Park.  It would include roadway, water/sewer lines, drainage and sidewalks.  It was requested that Chris Pompi bring the previous packet from Foresight to the next meeting for review and also ask Steve Mach to attended the next meeting.  Roger Schuerer stated that this project needs to be ready to go when State funds are available.
Other
The Board requested that Chris Pompi draft a letter to the owner of 430 Greylock regarding the offer that was discussed and voted on at the 12/26/2017 meeting.

The Board signed off on capacity fees for 640 & 640 Mallard Lane.

The Board inquired about budgets for the upcoming special Town Meeting on January 25, 2018.  Chris Pompi stated that there were no DPW related issues listed for the meeting.

Chris Ketchen updated the Board on the DPW computer problems.  He stated that the IT consultants and Dave Parker had met with Chris Pompi and myself regarding the issues.  A temporary solution had been put in place and a further more permanent solution was being looked into with Verizon and Spectrum.

Executive Session
None.
Minutes
The December 26, 2017 minutes were approved. Roger Scheurer made the motion and Don Zukowski seconded. All in favor
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday January 9, 2018 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:00PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
cc:
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